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Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

The ‘new normal’ in school is very much established now and 

in many ways it is strange to think of how things were before 

one way systems and squirty gel. Having said that, there is 

nothing quite like a whole school assembly or hymn practice to 

get that sense of school community and togetherness that we 

miss very much at the minute.  

 

In the last week we have seen positive cases and classes sent 

home from Knutsford High and St Vincent’s, Knutsford – two 

nearby schools within our local cluster. Within Cheshire East 

there are 814 pupils and 35 staff across 14 schools either 

positive cases/self-isolating as a precaution.  The rate within 

the county has risen significantly within the last week although 

we are lower than other neighboring areas.  

 

With the background of these trends, we will continue to take 

all necessary precautions but it may be prudent for parents to 

consider childcare arrangements should we need to isolate a 

class bubble (typically 14 days) at short notice. I have had to 

do this same task for my daughter this weekend and it comes 

as quite a shock. As with all of the risk assessments we do in 

school – we plan for the worst case scenario but hope that the 

reality of the situation is much better. A package of virtual 

teaching will be in place to support isolating bubbles in this 

eventuality. 

 

Being together in school was the focus and reason to celebrate 

last Thursday on our ‘Friendship Day.’ The children really 

seemed to enjoy their special lunch together and celebration 

activities.  

 

This week we are asking for donations for our Harvest festival. 

It will be slightly different this year with a virtual service but the 

spirit will be very much the same – sharing our produce with 

those less fortunate. All donations will be prepared by our Y6 

Young Leaders so that hampers can be given to the Welcome 

Café, Knutsford.   

 

Best wishes for the week ahead.  

Damien Stenson Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception -  Erin D 

Year 1 -  Gethin T 

Year 2 - Jessica P 

Year 3 - Evelyn L 

Year 4 - Miley M 

Year 5 - Olivia H 

Year 6 -  Daniel P 

 
All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 

 

Reception – 99.33% 

Year 1 – 99.31% 

Year 2 – 97.93% 

Year 3 – 100% 

Year 4 -  99.33% 

Year 5 – 98.67% 

Year 6 – 97.50%    

 

Congratulations to our Reception class winners 

in Key Stage One and Year 3 our Key Stage 

Two winners. 

 
 

Reception -  Zachary M-B 

Year 1 - Poppy R 

Year 2 - George L 

Year 3 - Zach S 

Year 4 - Sienna W 

Year 5 - Isaac G 

Year 6 -  Max H 

All of these pupils kept our Golden Rules last 

week.  
 

 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception - Archie M (Compassion and 

Friendship) 

Year 1~ Stella B ( Perseverance) 

Year 2 ~ Juliette H  (Respect) 

Year 3 ~ Milo R-B Perseverance) 

Year 4 ~ Noah I (Respect) 

Year 5  ~Billie K (Perseverance) 

Year 6 ~ Stuart D (Perseverance) 

 

Mallory – 272 

Wilfrid – 244 

Green –  236 

Griffin – 227 

 

Congratulations to Mallory  our winners 

for the week ending 02-10-2020. 

5th October 2020 

TIMES 
TABLES & PEN 
LICENCES  
 
 

  

 

 



HYPl 

OTHER NEWS 
 

Upcoming Schedule of 

Events 

 

W/C  05/10/2020   

05/10/2020 – Year 2 Tri Golf (Lunchtime) 

05/10/2020 – Junior Hockey (After School) 

06/10/2020 – Year 5 Samba Drumming (Lunchtime) 

07/10/2020 – WFA After School Football 

08/10/2020 –  Junior Girls Football  (Lunchtime) 

09/09/2020 – Junior Digital Wizards Club (Before   

                      School) 

 

 

W/C 12/10/2020 

05/10/2020 – Year 2 Tri Golf (Lunchtime) 

05/10/2020 – Junior Hockey (After School) 

06/10/2020 – Year 5 Samba Drumming (Lunchtime) 

07/10/2020 – WFA After School Football 

08/10/2020 –  Junior Girls Football  (Lunchtime) 

09/10/2020 – Junior Digital Wizards Club (Before   

                      School) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Used Stamps 
 
Please remember to cut off  your used 
postage stamps and send them into Mrs 
Haselden in the school office. These will be 
sent off  to raise funds for the Air 
Ambulance Trust. 
 
Thank you. 
 

Used Batteries 
 
The used batteries we have collected in 
school  are going to be collected on Friday 
16

th
 October so please send in any you 

have at home before then. 
 
Thank you for your support.  
 

FRIENDS OF MOBBERLEY PTA 
 
The  PTA  has a new page on Facebook 
which lists nearly new Mobberley school 
uniform. Please have a look and message 
the Facebook page with what you would 
like to buy (for a small voluntary donation). 
The items are all in great condition. If you 
would like to donate uniform please make 
sure it is clean and with all buttons and no 
signs of wear or bobbling. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/1002141851739
34/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p66
49lrPXjcvJd&substory index=0&d=n 
 

MOPS After School Club 
 

https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory
https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory
https://www.facebook.com/100214185173934/posts/100245185170834/?extid=n6p6649lrPXjcvJd&substory

